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I would like to wish the readers of The Perth
Express a very happy New Year. It amazes me
to think that this is already the third time my
wife and I have welcomed the New Year in
Canberra.

Looking back, 2014 saw a tremendous
strengthening of the relationship of Japan
and Australia. Prime Minister Abbott made
an official visit to Japan in April and Prime
Minister Abe made an official visit to Australia
in July. In particular, Prime Minister Abe’s
moving address to the Australian Parliament is
still talked about here in Canberra. Moreover,
Prime Minister Abe visited Australia again in
November to attend the G20 Leaders Summit
held in Brisbane. Taking into account the
reciprocal visits and international meetings,
the two leaders engaged in direct talks a
remarkable five times last year.

Significant outcomes were achieved as a result
of the official visits and talks held between the
two leaders. A prime example was the signing
of the Japan-Australia Economic Partnership
Agreement (EPA). When the EPA comes into
effect, the Agreement will provide a substantial

boost to two-way trade and investment, while
also enhancing the overall business relations
of our two countries. Another key outcome
was the signing of the Transfer of Defence
Equipment and Technology Agreement.
Cooperation in the area of defence will not only
support the security of Japan and Australia, but
also enable the two countries to make a fuller
contribution to ensuring the peace and stability
of the Asia-Pacific region. Furthermore, Prime
Ministers Abe and Abbott also made the
important step of committing to undertake
alternating annual official visits to each other’s
country.

Through these achievements, political
and defence cooperation will serve as a
further pillar to the relationship of Japan
and Australia, which until now has focused
chiefly on promoting business ties and people-
to-people exchange. In addition, the recent
developments will bring a greater sense of
balance and interactivity to our bilateral
relations. Undoubtedly, the Japan-Australia
relationship has entered a “new era”. I would
also like to emphasise that it has been Prime
Minister Abbott and Prime Minister Abe’s
strong determination and personal relationship
of trust that has driven the advancement of our
relationship in such profound ways.

Based on the agreement of the two leaders, this
year it is Prime Minister Abbott’s turn to visit
Japan again. In addition, it is Australia’s turn
to host the Japan-Australia 2+2 Foreign and
Defence Ministerial Consultations. I have every
confidence that these meetings will contribute
to further deepening the political and defence
cooperation of our two countries. In the area
of business cooperation, the Japan-Australia
EPA will soon come into effect and the Japan-
Australia Business Cooperation Committee
will meet in Fukuoka later in the year. As such,
we can see that the progression of our bilateral
relations is now being supported by a powerful
“wave” or “tailwind”. It is critical that we make
our relationship rock-solid by continuing to
utilise these favourable circumstances to the
greatest possible extent. For my part, I will also
make every effort to further strengthen the
invaluable relations of our countries in the year
ahead.

Finally, I sincerely hope for a most prosperous
year for Japan-Australia relations and I wish
the readers of The Perth Express the all the
very best for 2015.
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